AT

Mollz Winﬂrove

From: Fisher, Bryan <bfisher@usw.org>

Sent: Tuesday, September 27, 2022 2:58 PM

To: locald974@aol.com; Molly Wingrove; Rep. Gary Howell (District 82)
Cc: Browne, Sue; local4950@ronnhall.net; sacambensy@mgqtcty.org
Subject: RE: External: HB 6403

Some people who received this message don't often get email from bfisher@usw.org. Learn why this is important

£

Dear Chair Howell and Clerk Wingrove,

As the United Steelworkers International Union representative for the Tilden Mine Locals represented by Presidents
Anderson and Ruckolainen, | second their concerns about House Bill 6403. Tricia and Dan work in the mines alongside
our members every day. They are the subject experts that our Representatives in State government should be listening
to when it comes to making decisions regarding mine inspectors and inspections.

I would encourage you to honor their request to stop this legislation, and to reach out to them to listen to their concerns
and advice on how to proceed. To ignore their fears about the effects of this legislation could potentially have
dangerous consequences for our members, other mine workers in the State of Michigan, and to the public at large.

Sincerely,
Bryan Fisher

USW District 1, Staff Representative
589-859-5621

bfisher@usw.org
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Dear Chair Howell and Clerk Wingrove,

Bill 6403 is schédyled for tomorrows committee session. Due to short

in person. We are contsned this bill goes too far in limiting the power of our
Locals that service the Tilden Nine, we feel that the safety of all miners is of the
mines in Michigan should be inspected by.a duly elected inspector (County or State,

t represents the interests of the community, mitrels and not just corporations. We do not
nge to only inspect ferrous mineral mines.

it has come to our Local's attention that Ho
notice we are unable to attend this meetj
County Mine Inspector. As the 2 Unj
utmost importance, We believe
not just at the Federal Level)
agree with the proposed

ifijuries and even deaths that have occurred in these dangerous abandoned areas. We
ese mines are the final resting ground for numbers of workers that remain there to this day,



